CUMBRIA COUNTY COUNCIL 

CARLISLE AREA TRANSPORT ADVISORY GROUP

Minutes of a Meeting of the Carlisle Area Transport Advisory Group held on 8 February 2007 at 10.00am at The Courts, Carlisle.

PRESENT

Mr R Watson (Chair)

Mr T Allison
-
Carlisle City Council

Mr R Blood
-
Carlisle Taxi Association

Mr R Bloxham
-
Carlisle City Council

Ms D Brewis
-
Cumbria Cycle Panel

Mr R Cook
-
Stagecoach Cumberland

Mr V Dodd
-
Cumbria Chamber of Commerce and Industry

Ms M Easton
-
Access Officer, Carlisle City Council

Mr R Gordon
-
Stobart Air Ltd (Carlisle Airport)

Mr R Hindson
-
Cumbria Police

Ms J Holland
-
Carlisle Parish Councils Association

Mr D Irving 
-
Carlisle Taxi Association

Mr H McDevitt
-
Cumbria County Council

Mr M Mitchelson
-
Carlisle City Council

Mr D Morton
-
Carlisle City Council

Mr G Prest
-
Cumbria County Council

PC A Quinn
-
Cumbria Police

Ms C Rutherford 
-
Carlisle City Council

Mr C F Weber
-
Cumbria County Council

Officers in attendance:-

Mr M Battersby
-
Carlisle City Council

Mr R Terwey  
-
Cumbria County Council

Mr R Hayward
-
Carlisle Area Engineer, Cumbria County Council

Mr C T Pearson
-
Carlisle City Council

Mr K B Poole
-
Carlisle City Council

Mrs L M Graham
-
Member Services Unit

29. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

An apology for absence was received from Mr J Mallinson.

30. disclosures of interest

Mr R Watson declared a personal interest in any item on the agenda in connection with his position as the Chairman of Cumbria Police Authority.

31. minutes

The minutes of the last meeting of the advisory group held on 2 October 2006 were confirmed.

32. EXCLUSION OF PRESS AND PUBLIC

RESOLVED,
that the press and public be not excluded from the meeting during consideration of any item on the agenda.   

33. carlisle renaissance development framework and movement strategy final report

Mr Terwey on behalf of the Corporate Director - Economy, Culture and Environment presented a covering report and the final version of the Development Framework and Movement Strategy prepared by consultants for Carlisle Renaissance.  The covering report summarised issues raised in the strategy and invited comments and suggested recommendations to be put to a special meeting of Carlisle Local Committee on 20 February.  The strategy presented a long term vision for the future development of Carlisle within an overall framework.  For the first time planning and transportation proposals were brought together into one document.  Mr Terwey advised that the consultants had not yet tested out whether the proposals included in the strategy would work in practice.  The strategy was designed to provided a coherent framework within which future development could be planned.  Additionally, the presence of the strategy would enable future developments to be measured against the Carlisle Renaissance Vision and could be used to maximise contributions from developers.

The report asked the Advisory Group to endorse key transport priorities which were designed to support an integrated approach to future transport measures.  Mr Terwey advised that whilst the overall strategy was a long term vision it was hoped that some minor works could be carried out in the short term; this would help reassure the public that aspects of the Renaissance could be delivered.  

Ms Brewis, on behalf of the cycling community, was disappointed that the opportunity appeared not to have been taken to promote measures to influence a modal shift away from car dependency.  She felt that especially as the strategy was a long term plan it should have been used to indicate how reductions in carbon emissions could be achieved – this was likely to be a strong influence on developments in future as a result of global warming.  Mr Bloxham reminded members that work was programmed to take place on cycle path improvements outwith Carlisle Renaissance proposals.  Other members felt that whilst the strategy did not specifically mention detailed cycling improvements it was explicit within the plan that such measures would be introduced along side other schemes as circumstances allowed.

Some members commented that they would like to have seem a greater emphasis on support and facilities for public transport including the introduction of park and ride and the provision of more bus shelters.  Mr Cook, on behalf of stagecoach, commented that his organisation had not been consulted on the proposals in the strategy and were very concerned that the new bus station was planned to be located to the west of the railway station accessed by a congested route with height restrictions that would preclude the use of doubledecker buses.  He felt that is was unlikely that Stagecoach would wish to relocate their operations to this location.

Some members felt that the strategy provided a good blueprint and vision for future developments within Carlisle and that it could be adapted as time went by and circumstances changed.

The report asked the advisory group to make recommendations to the local committee on key transport priorities; the Chair of the local committee voiced concerns that the committee would not wish to see budgets being spent on working up schemes, that may have little chance of delivery, rather than carrying out practical works on the ground.  He also advised that he could not comment on the strategy on behalf of members of the local committee who would make their own views known at the special  meeting of the local committee on 20 February. 

Mr Gordon, on behalf of Carlisle airport felt that a greater emphasis on the road links between the airport and the railway station should have been included.  The current owners of the airport envisaged major developments taking place early within the time scale of the strategy yet it did not appear on any of the plans.

In conclusion most members of the ATAG supported the basic tenor of the documents as a long term vision for the Renaissance of Carlisle.  Other members felt that important aspects had been omitted including proposals for bringing about a modal shift.  Whilst it was acknowledged that the strategy had been produced  in the hope that finances would be released from the government/NWDA some members felt that the costs were more likely to fall to the county council and for that reason the local committee and cabinet needed to carefully consider the proposals.  There was also the danger of raising the public’s expectations about works which may never be delivered.

AGREED,
that in considering the Carlisle Renaissance Development Framework and Movement Strategy final report the local committee would take into account the views expressed by the ATAG.

34. Proposed prohibition of driving tro, botchergate

Mr R Hindson and PC Quinn on behalf of Cumbria police presented a report advising the ATAG of a proposal to prohibit the use of Botchergate by vehicles on Thursday, Friday and Saturday nights. This followed on from an experimental closure of the road during the football world cup in summer 2006.  Appended to the report was information showing the location and nature of collisions involving pedestrians on Botchergate during the night time hours.  Traders on Botchergate had been approached for their opinions during the experimental period and they had been mostly supportive apart from take away businesses who felt passing trade would be affected.

Stagecoach and taxi companies would be severely affected by the proposals if they where not allowed to use the road.  The delegate for the disabled also had concerns.  The police however felt that it would be difficult to operate the closure if a total ban, enforced by barriers, was not agree; they were however minded to consider the reversal of the one way system in Portland Place and to allow taxis and vehicles conveying the disabled to exit Botchergate to Crown St, however concerns were expressed that the Portland Place taxi loading bays needed improved lighting and surfacing.  The general feeling was if these issues could be addressed there was general support for the proposal.

AGREED,
that the highways working group consider the precise details of a prohibition of driving traffic regulation order on Botchergate for Thursday, Friday and Saturday nights..                        

35. transforming passenger transport review – leisure bus services

The information was noted.

36. dates of future meetings

Future meeting of the ATAG were agreed as follows:-


1 March 2007 


11 July 2007


18 October 2007


14 January 2008


31 March 2008


8 July 2008

The meeting closed at 11.20am.

